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SUMMARY OF HGUAC AMENDMENT

The House Government and Urban Affairs Committee’s amendment to House Bill 139 inserts the
word “council” on page 7, line 12 after the word “cooperative”.  This provision refers to allowing the
state superintendent to designate a Region Educational Cooperative “council” as its own “board of
finance” to handle its own non-reverting funds.

The remainder of the Fiscal Impact Report is unchanged.

SUMMARY

     Synopsis of Original Bill

House Bill 139 proposes to amend the Regional Education Cooperative Act regarding property and
fiscal management.  The bill would:

• Transfer budget processing to the State Department of Education (SDE) from the Department
for Finance and Administration (DFA);

• Allow the state superintendent to designate a Regional Educational Cooperative (REC) as its
own “board of finance” to handle its own non-reverting funds;

• Allow RECs to participate with the State Board of Education in developing long-range plans
for public and charter schools;

• Add RECs to the definition of “educational entities” in the Public School Insurance Authority
Act;
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• Remove current restrictions limiting RECs to serving schoolage residents of member
educational entities;

• Allow RECs to develop requirements for background checks for applicants or contractors; and

• Allow RECs to own and manage property exempt from the jurisdiction of the Property
Control Division.

     Significant Issues

According to SDE staff:

• Certain federal grants (i.e., Head Start) require that the grantee educational entity own the
building rather than the state.

• The SDE staff further notes RECs and their employees are currently insured through the Risk
Management Division (RMD).  The proposed provisions in HB139 would allow the RECs to
obtain group health and risk insurance coverages through the Public School Insurance
Authority.

• RECs are currently provided a waiver from vouchering through DFA.  HB139 would make
this waiver permanent and assist RECs to streamline administrative structures.  It would also
be easier to develop one budget in the school district format.  The State Board of Education
would determine which provisions of Public School Finance Act would apply to budgets and
expenditures for RECs.

• Currently RECs are provided a waiver by the State Treasurer to have their own bank accounts. 
The bill would authorize the state superintendent to designate an REC as a board of finance
with the same rules and oversight the SDE applies to local school boards.

FISCAL IMPLICATIONS

None identified at this time.

ADMINISTRATIVE IMPLICATIONS

SDE staff notes HB139 would strengthen partnerships between the SDE and RECs.  Also RECs
would have more fiscal autonomy and budget authority.  The long-range planning process would
require a significant additional commitment of staff time from the SDE and the RECs.   

TECHNICAL ISSUES

SDE staff suggests inserting “council” after the word “cooperative” on page 7, line 12.
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